Committee on Planning and Priorities
Minutes

March 26, 2008

Present:  Anthony, Clifford, Cullen, Marcy, Middleton, Paul, Robertson, Russo, Scarpati, Stern, and Vincelette
1.  The Minutes of the February 27, 2008 meeting were approved with minor changes.

2.  The Committee was informed that, after research, the number of students impacted by CPP’s recommendation that “students be allowed to reschedule their 7:30 a.m. final exam if they had an exam scheduled during the last exam period the evening before” appeared manageable.  The decision was made to move forward with implementation.  Frank Cooper will be sending an e-mail to all faculty, staff and students, including a link to the official Final Exam Policy AND a statement, written by Beth Paul, about what should happen if a student finds himself/herself with a late exam one night followed by an early morning exam the next day.  This message will be sent the first week of April.  At that time it will also be posted on the R & R web site.
3. CPP reviewed and made suggestions on an assessment tool that would be sent electronically to students, faculty and staff to get their feedback on the Spring 2008 Reading Day/Final Exam Schedule.  This questionnaire would be sent to constituent groups at the end of the exam period.  Matt Middleton and Helene Anthony will work together to revise the assessment instrument.  The revised instrument will be reviewed at the April 14, 2008 CPP meeting.  
4. The Committee discussed updating the document Budget Decision-Making Principles and Process which was last updated in Fall 2006.  The Committee discussed changing item 2 and the final paragraph in light of the Five Big Initiatives.

5. Provost Paul described her view of the P20+ initiative.  The Committee will dedicate a future meeting for further discussion of this initiative.
